----Original Message-----

From: Doug Booth [mailto:dougrbooth@gmail.com]

Sent: Friday, February 09, 2018 4:00 PM To: Mike Crough <<u>mike.crough@ibigroup.com</u>>

Subject: 1221 Limeridge Road E

Mike,

Thanks for the detail on the addition to the retirement home that is in my neighbourhood. I think it is great to have a facility that meets the needs of seniors and provides a family type atmosphere to the specific residents. I have no problem whatsoever with the addition since it continues to be one floor and though limits parking, there should be minor impact on street parking if additional parking is needed on occasion for the businesses and facility.

One suggestion would be to beautify the entrance for both the residents and visitors and as discussed the other evening - patio with gardens/artificial grass etc.

Sincerely,

Doug Booth